 St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 21, 2009
Meeting call to order at:  7:31 p.m. by President Matt Mora.
Prayer & Pledge:  
Prayer lead by Chaplain:  Nat Chavez.
Pledge to the flag lead by: Rico Silvas

Welcome new members and guest:
President Matt Mora introduced Gilbert Cortez and Daniel Nevins as guest to our meeting. Each guest spoke to the membership sharing personal information about their work, family, community and church involvement.
Recognize Monthly Birthday List:

President Matt Mora read the names of SLMC members for the month of December provided by the membership chairman.
Introduction of the cooking team:

Monthly Meals Coordinator, Greg Shean introduced Patsy Baumann and the School Cafeteria cooking crew and thanked them of the outstanding meal that they prepared and served to the membership.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: 
Posted and presented on website. Since there were no corrections or additions to the previous meeting minutes they were approved as presented on the website by the general membership. 
Club Correspondence: 
Vice president, David Keller presented several letters from FFA and 4-H students that participate in the annual Gerlach Auction requesting the support of the SLMC at the auction scheduled for Saturday, January 30, 2010. Letters were logged and turned over to Rico Silvas that chairs that event. 

Treasurers Report:  

Paper copies of the monthly treasurer’s report were distributed to membership prior to the meeting. Treasurer, Greg Shean spoke in detail to the written report presented. Greg spoke about the upcoming monthly meals. The January cooking team headed up by Leonard Hebert will be preparing meatloaf with Creole sauce, mashed potatoes and green beans with oatmeal cookies as dessert.     

No corrections or additions were made to the report and it was approved as presented by the general membership.
Guest Speaker:  None!

Reports by appointive Officers:

Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder – No report!
Chaplain – Nat Chavez – Did a special Christmas reading for the membership.

Inventory Control – Rico Silvas – Reported on the success of Stewardship Sunday. Rico recognized the club members that volunteered to work the event. Rico recognized Joe Pina and Roy Lopez for cleaning and sanitizing 25 ice chests during the Sunday event. These dirty ice chest were used by the crew that put on the Dallas Cowboy trip and did not clean them.    
Membership – Les Melghem  - Reported that he was working on updating and cleaning up the club membership roster so that he could publish the roster. 

Procurement Officer – John McCauley – No report!  

Reports of standing committees:
· Benevolence – Ralf Meneses reported on one out of cycle request from school for their annual Casino Night, a $300 donation was recommended for approved.

· Christian Services – Alfredo Avila:  Bob Ptacek and Charlie Cilfone are still doing the same. Alfredo reminded the membership to keep them in our prayers.   
· Entertainment – Position Vacant: (Ralf Meneses) have a prilmary report on the annual Dinner Dance that was held on Saturday, December 19, 2009 in the Family Center. We had 315 guest attend the event. Thanked RC for serving as MC of the event, thanked Matt for the Lifetime member presentation. Thanked Joe Pina and his crew (Wally Field, Mario Medina, Marcelino Bueno, and David Keller) for handling the raffle prizes. Thanked John McCauley for handling the Bar coordination. Thanked Everett Elstak for handling the PR coordination. Thanked Don O’Brien and his wife, Susan for handling the door. Recognized Greg Shean and his wife Gloria for coordinating the catering serve and preparing the dessert. Thanked Peter Rangel was handling the photography aspect of the event. Ralf also reported that he sold three tables to the Girdling Health Care organization that celebrated their Christmas office party at our dinner/dance. Finally, Ralf closed his report by thanking Ramiro Arraign for his donation of a liquor basket for the raffle.    

· Public Relations – Everett Elstak:  No report.

· Communications – Marvin Berg:  No report!
· Webmaster – John Hardin:  No report!

· Wild Game Dinner- Rico Silvas. Reported that the WGD was 75 days away. We need the members to really push the sale of the Big Buck tickets. Working on WGD budget and communicating with different chairman for the 2010 WGD event. Thanked RC and Galaxy Builders for underwriting the cost of the Big Buck Tickets. Terry Sparrow reported by deer meat at the Broadway Locker Plant was very slow. Requested that if any members had access to deer that the meat is delivered to Broadway in the name of the SLMC.
Reports of Special Committee Chairman;
· Audit – Bobby Margo:  No report!

·  Fiesta Booth – Rico Silvas reported that the Fiesta Finale will be in the same location as last year. 
· Life Time – Terry Sparrow:  No report.
· Scholarships – Alex Flores:   No report.  
Unfinished Business: 
· Open SLMC positions – Matt Mora announced that Michael Raign had been appointed to fill the opening of club secretary. Matt is still looking to fill the position of Entertainment Chairman. If anyone was interested in filling this slot to please see Matt after the meeting.     
New Business:
· Recognized new Lifetime members: Everett McCormick (not present) RC Contreras and Rico Silvas. Both RC and Rico spoke to the membership thanking them for being selected for this designation. They both stated that they were deeply honored.  
Announcements or comments for the good of the club: 
None.
Raffle Prize Drawing: 
Don O’Brien presented his annual Christmas Cheer program. Don as always did an outstanding job in spreading Christmas cheer to the members. The following participates won the gifts based on their answers to selected questions about being good or bad during the pass year. Wally Fields, box of cigars. Ike Eisenmenger, six pack of beer. Joey Groff, regilous calendar. Bill Cummins, a small statue of St. Luke. Rudy Martinez, $20 Mama Margie gift certificate. Greg Shean, a large bottle of liquor. Ike Eisenmenger, a bottle of Crown Royal. David Keller a package of golf balls. Terry Sparrow, Dallas Cowboy cap. Rick Hite, a rosary. Joe Pina, a bottle of Bailey’s Irish Cream.

Seven (7) Big Buck tickets were raffled off. The first ticket was for one member only, the second ticket had two members sharing the ticket, the third ticket had three members and tickets four though seven had four members sharing the ticket. Joey Groff has all the member names in his Big Buck ledger        

Motion to adjourn meeting:  Russell Phillips made motion to adjourn and Terry Sparrow seconded, motion passed and meeting adjourned at 8:58 pm.
Closing Prayer:  Lead by chaplain, Nat Chavez wishing all the members a blessed and safe Christmas and Happy New Year!
Meeting Minutes prepared by Rico Silvas - 01/12/2010
2

